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Southern Cross

R E S O U R C E S   A U S T R A L I A   P T Y   L T D

ACN:  069 420 462

31 October, 2002

Senator Lyn Allison

Chair

ECITA References Committee

Parliament House

Canberra  ACT  2600

ecita.sen@aph.gov.au
Dear Senator,

Southern Cross Resources (SRX) provided a formal submission to the Committee and a subsequent supplementary document that addressed issues of fact arising from various submissions by third parties.  The Company hosted a visit to the Honeymoon mine site on 3 October 2002 and appeared before the committee in Adelaide on 4 October 2002.  The documents requested by the Committee were also provided in full, as was a paper from the recent International Atomic Energy Authority Uranium ISL conference in Beijing, China.  The present document addresses factors raised in the Adelaide and Canberra hearings that SXR believes were not answered in its testimony to the Committee.

These are specifically addressed below:

ADELAIDE HEARINGS

p167 of draft Hansard  Dr Matthews discussed oxidant usage and claimed that, in all available public documentation available for comment, the oxidant was assumed to be oxygen.  The Honeymoon Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) clearly states (p4-18) that leaching will be carried out “with one or more oxidants – oxygen, sodium chlorate (NaClO3), hydrogen peroxide (H2O2), or ferric sulphate (Fe2SO4)3)”.  The most likely oxidant will be a combination of oxygen and sodium chlorate.  Hydrogen peroxide will be used in the process plant for yellowcake precipitation.

p168 of draft Hansard  Dr Matthews discusses acid compared to alkaline ISL mining.  As has been pointed out by a number of sources, the choice of acid or alkaline ISL is determined dominantly by the mineralogical characteristics of the sand/sandstone uranium hosting formation.  If there are appreciable quantities of limestone and/or calcium containing clays in the rock it is not possible to use acid leaching because of gypsum formation and consequent “blinding” of the formation.  In that case alkaline ISL is the only option.

CANBERRA HEARINGS

p280 of draft Hansard  Mr Thompson discussed ground water contamination at Honeymoon in 1999 and information being withheld in the EIS.  In fact, as well as reporting this incident to authorities as required, the Honeymoon EIS refers to the incident in the Appendix 10 on page A10-4.

SUPPLEMENTARY SUBMISSION BY DR DENNIS MATTHEWS OF 7 OCT, 2002
p 6 and 7  The DEF/EIS processes were rigorous and were fully complied with by SXR.  There were attempts to engage with conservation groups who chose not to be involved in all stages of the EIS process.  There was consultation with other community groups including local communities, local pastoralists, the City of Broken Hill, relevant Aboriginal groups and others.  SXR, at its own behest, held an extra public meeting in Port Augusta during the EIS public consultation period.

The oxidant type planned for use at SXR has been detailed in the EIS and is discussed above.

We would respectfully request that your committee takes these comments into account in its deliberations.

Yours sincerely,

Tom Hunter

Project Executive Officer

__________________________________________________________________________________________
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